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LINN BENTON LINCOLN EDUCATION SERVICE DISTRICT 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
September 9, 2015 

Chief Human Resources Officer Vicki Harlos presented the Early 
Retirement Benefit Report. In 2015-2016 there are 11 employees 
eligible. The Early retirement stipend program will sunset in 2016-2017. 

CHRO Harlos explained the process used to update LBL job descriptions. 
All employee job descriptions have been reviewed and are available on 
Insite. 

Chief Financial Officer Peterman presented the August financial 
statements. 

CFO Peterman reported the revenue forecast was positive. 
There will be no impact to K-12 funding when the kicker is implemented. 

This item was provided for information only and required no action by 
the Board. 

Supt. McKay reviewed the Strategic Plan tasks and activities for 
September. The document has been updated by the Board and 
Leadership Council for 2015-2016. 

Supt. McKay attended the Mid Valley Mid Coast Partnership (MVMCP) 
meeting on August 31, 2015. The purpose of the group is being 

reviewed. 

Ms. McKay also attended the Joint Meeting of Steering Committees of 
the Funding Coalition and the Vision and Policy Coalition meeting on 
August 21, 2015. Highlights of the meeting were the Assessment and 
Accounting Update; using student assessment scores in teacher 
evaluations; and beginning funding discussion to prepare for the 2017 
Legislative session. 

d. Chief Education Office Nancy Golden has retired as the Chief Education Officer. Governor 

Brown has appointed Lindsay Capps as the interim Chief Education 
Officer. 
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e. Leadership Council 
Meeting 

f. LBL Fall Inservice 

D. POLICIES 

1. First Reading Policy AC. 
Nondiscrimination 

2. Review Administrative 
Regulation AC-AR 
Discrimination 
Complaint/Grievance 
Procedure 

3. First Reading Policy 
GBKIJFCG/KGC. Tobacco 
-Free Environment 

4. First Reading Policy BBF. 
Board Member Standards of 
Conduct and Working 
Agreements 

E. BOARD 

l. Nominations for Oregon 
School Board Association 
Legislative Policy 
Committee and Board of 
Directors 

2. Oregon Association of 
Education Service Districts 
Decision 
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LINN BENTON LINCOLN EDUCATION SERVICE DISTRICT 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
September 9, 2015 

The September 9, 2015 Leadership Council agenda was included in the 
Board packet. A highlight of the meeting was discussion of the program 
for the December Inservice. Six professional development presentations 
will be offered for attendees. 

Supt. McKay reported the LBL Fall Inservice was successful. Director 
Dowrie welcomed the group and invited them to attend LBL Board 

meetings. Supt. McKay presented the engagement activity results she 
gathered last spring. Scott Perry and Patty Parnell's presentation was 
titled "Working to Stop What Stops the Work" and was well received. 

The first reading of Policy AC. Nondiscrimination, was held. Discussion 
resulted in further changes that will be brought back to the Board. 

Administrative Regulation AC-AR Discrimination Complaint/Grievance 
Procedure, was reviewed. 

The first reading of Policy GBKIJFCG/KGC, Tobacco-Free Environment, 

was held. Asst. Supt. Dorman stated OSBA language changes addressed 

inhalant use and discipline of students with a disability. 

The first reading of Policy BBF. Board Member Standards of Conduct 
and Working Agreements, was held. Language changes were made from 
the August Board Work Session discussion. The Board suggested a few 
changes be brought back for the second reading. 

Jan Doerfler moved and Heather Search seconded the motion to 
approve Resolution #02-15/16 nominating Don Cruise for the OSBA 
Board of Director position number 10 and David Dowrie for the 
Legislative Policy Committee position number 10. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

David Dunsdon moved and Heather Search seconded the motion for 
LBL ESD to join the Oregon Association of Education Service Districts 
(OAESD). The motion passed with two "no" votes by David Dowrie 
and Terry Deacon. 



3. OSBA Fall Listening 
Session Attendance 

4. Oregon 2015 Legislative 
Summary 

5. Mandatory Child Abuse 
Reporting Training 

F. ADJOURNMENT 

Frank Bricker, Board Chair 

Recorded by Debbie Herndon 
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LINN BENTON LINCOLN EDUCATION SERVICE DISTRICT 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

September 9, 2015 

The OSBA Fall Listening Session will be on October 22, 2015 at LBL 
ESD. Board members indicated whether they planned to attend or not. 

Due to time constraints this agenda item will be moved to the October 14, 
2015 agenda. 

At Director Dowrie's request the mandatory child abuse reporting 
training has been set up in Safe Schools for those interested. This 
training is optional. 

Board Chair Bricker adjourned the meeting at 8:05 p.m. 


